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Saturdays 
JOAD 

9 & 10:30 AM 
 

 

LEAGUES 

Sunday 

Target        
3 PM 

 

Tuesday & 

Thursday 3D 
 7 PM 

 

EVENTS 
 

Budget 

Meeting 

Dec. 23,            

6 PM Mon 

 

Vegas 

Shoot,  

Dec. 21, 10 AM 

Sat 

 

 Membership 

Banquet 
January 4, 2020 

4:00 pm 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes from December 9, 2019 
Attendance: Kelly Thornberrry, Rob Sherman, Kayla Ketterling, Lora Ketterling, 

Kent Ketterling, Brian Skiba, Mike Lancaster, Greg Wooden, Dan Conrad, 

Chris Moody, Jim Mallon, Bob Graham, Cleata Zelenka, Neal Perkins, Amy 

Porter, Mat Rusk, Gary Cox 

• Meeting called to order at 7:02 pm by President Bob Graham. 

• We have 244 current members. Memberships expire on December 31st! 

• Minutes from the November 11th board meeting were summarized by Gary.   
Motion made to accept minutes by Neal; Dana seconded. None opposed. 

• Cleata handed out copies of the latest financial reports. There is now little over  
$8000 in the checking account; savings money has been recently transferred to 
it. Taxes and utilities have been paid and Trad shoot profits about to be added. 
Dan had a question about gift cards—bought for what and given where. Dan 
made a motion to accept Cleata’s treasurer report; Chris seconded. 

•                                     Old Business 

• Neal thanked everyone who helped on the successful Trad. Shoot. There were 
25 shooters with 50% payback. The profit was $156. Everyone enjoyed the fun 
shoots with Guadalajara gift card going to Morgan White  Danielle Stafford & Al 
Tharp won $10 ones. The Access Yes shoot will be Tue/Thu of current week. 
There has been a lot of advertising for it. Neal wants  to offer a $100 gift card, 
from Trad. shoot profit, to auction if 30-40 shooters attend the Access Yes shoot.  

• Neal thanked the bathroom crew for the spotless work. The holes have been 
patched, wall painted and new dispensers installed.  

• Mark Moore won the $25 gift card from ticket sales at the leagues. 

• A big thank you goes out to Jim Frauendienst for a couple snow removals during 
recent storm and donated Christmas trees. 

• Neal had Rocky Mountain Restorations looked at the range floor. They estimated 
it would cost about $2 per sq. foot to remove the paint or roughly $9600. They 
demonstrated the stripping material and scrapping blade. Neal recommends the 
club doing it for about $2000 in materials. Dan suggested we do half spans of 10 
yds. at a time until we have 40 yds of flooring done. Neal will get an estimate for 
the chemicals and tools needed. After a season decide what next to do on floor. 

• Coldwell Banker (Kim & Larry Sutherland) and #1 Properties (John Watkins) have 
become Triple Crown/BHW shoot sponsors and will receive free gold 
memberships, thanks to Neal and Amy. 

• Bob and Cleata investigated the insurance question with respect to the club and 
the Scholarship Foundation and found it was organized correctly. The Foundation 
will pay around $200 for their event insurance. Neal moved that we table any 
more discussion about this; Dan seconded.   

• New Business: Chris, Neal, Dan and Jim “volunteered” to assist Kelly with Triple 
Crown. committee. Dan suggested limiting arrow size to .246” in Bowhunter 
Class. Dan will research and committee decide. This will only be a rules change.     

• Cleata asked whether the subscription to Bowhunter magazine should be 
renewed. The consensus was no. Also, she recently contacted the person who 
did the taxes (Kevin Christenson) and found out that no line-item audit was done. 
Cleata also said six new 6 ft. folding tables were purchased. The group 
recommended gradually replacing our tables with new, lighter ones.                                                                     

• Cleata asked about preparations for the annual meeting. Chris, Dan and others 
suggested a milk can dinner for an expected 30-40 people. Chris and Dan will 
provide the milk can cookers. Receipts for supplies are to be turned in to Cleata. 
Those with last names starting with A thru L should bring side dishes and those 
with M thru Z desserts.    
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• Lora asked that an industrial-type first aid kit be purchased and wall mounted outside the board room in case 
someone needs minor first aid. There was no objection to this.  

• See the proposed Bylaw changes in the Articles, Recognition of Duties, Financial Considerations, and 
Audit And Inventory on Page 3.  The proposed Bylaws are also available on the club’s website and 
Facebook page. This will be voted on at the annual meeting.   

• Motion to adjourn at 8:06 PM by Dan, seconded by Mat. 

 

Shoot Dates 
Vegas 450 Shoot 

 

December 21, Register 9 AM, shoot 10 AM 

January 25, 2020,  Register 9 AM, shoot 10 AM 

 
Triple Crown 

Registration is one hour before listed shoot times.  

January 17 & 18, 2020 7pm Friday – 9am and 2pm Saturday    

February 21 & 22, 2020 7pm Friday – 9am and 2pm Saturday                             

March 20 & 21, 2020       7pm Friday – 9am and 2pm Saturday 

 
Vegas Shoot   

December 21, 2019 Register 9am, shoot 10am 
January 25, 2020 Register 9am, shoot 10am 

 
Wyoming State Vegas Shoot 

February 1 & 2, 2020 (Cheyenne Field Archers Hosting) 
 

Blue Face Target Shoot 
March 7, 2020 Register 9am, shoot 10am 

                                                                              
 Scholarship Dinner 

April 18, 2020 
 

 RMAA 
May 17, 2020 

Aspen Grove at Curt Gowdy S.P. 

 
Bow Hunter Weekend 

August 1 & 2, 2020  

Aspen Grove at Curt Gowdy



 

Article IV 

 

RECOGNITION OF DUTIES 

 

For recognition of their duties, all Board members and officers shall receive a Cheyenne Field Archers shirt. The four officers 

and 1 Board member shall also have their NFAA paid by the Cheyenne Field Archers if needed. There must be five (5) 

NFAA members to maintain NFAA accreditation (No NFAA memberships will be paid by the Club for members other than 

the officers and 1 board member). 

Article VI 

 

FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 

 

The membership shall vote on the annual budget during the annual meeting. All budget items may be paid without the 

approval of the members or the Board of Directors as to each individual item. All checks will be signed by either the President 

, Vice President, the Treasurer or Secretary. Only one signature will be required. There shall be six five separate bank 

accounts: checking, CD 1 & CD 2 funds, Scholarship Fund, Savings II and building fund. There will be no future movement 

of funds from Cheyenne Field Archers, Inc. without being presented and voted upon by the general membership. This 

includes changing banks, adding new accounts or closing accounts, etc. 

 

Article VIII 

 

AUDIT AND INVENTORY 

 

There shall be a mandatory yearly transactional audit performed with a report either by an accountant or by a club committee 

of no less than 3 club members in good standing in December of each year prior to Annual Meeting and at any point that 

the Treasurer steps down.and An inventory audit may be conducted in order to determine the financial status of the Club, if 

requested by any member in good standing. 

 

Article XVIII 

 

LIABILITY INSURANCE CERTIFICATES 

 

All Organizations not affiliated with Cheyenne Field Archers, Inc. wanting to use the building for non-CFA affiliated events, 

must submit a request for use of facility and receive approval by Cheyenne Field Archers, Inc. board prior to use. Five (5) 

days prior to use the organization must sign a release disclaimer and present a Certificate of Liability Insurance reflecting 

Cheyenne Field Archers, Inc. as additional insured with the amount of $1,000,000 $2,000,000 aggregate coverage. 

Memberships Expire at Midnight Dec. 31st! 

Memberships expire on December 31st and access will be denied (your card de-activated) 
on January 31st, 2020, if not renewed. 

The CFA is always looking for volunteers to help with our various activities, e.g., especially the 3D leagues, 
Sunday target league and JOAD.  Volunteers bringing in sponsor money for the Triple Crown and BHW could 
eliminate any need for membership fee increases. Committees will be set up for the big events – many hands 
will make for less work for each member. If you would like to volunteer on the Scholarship committee, help 
with any of the leagues or any of our large shoots throughout the year, send your information to 
cfasecretary@hotmail.com and someone will contact you. Thank You.                                    

mailto:cfasecretary@hotmail.com
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President 
Bob Graham 

 
Vice President 
Chris Moody 

 
Secretary 
Gary Cox 

 
Treasurer 

Cleata Zelenka 
 

Membership Registrar 
Mike Lancaster 

Membership   

Banquet 

 January 4, 2020  

4:00 PM 
 
 

 

 
 

Board Members 

Kelly Thornbury 

Richard Thompson 

Rob Sherman 

Mat Rusk  

Alternates 

Neal Perkins 

Kent Ketterling 
 

Youth Rep. 
 

Kayla Ketterling 244 Members 
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